
Ysgol Caerhun Parking Assessment 

On Site Parking 

TACP Architects Ltd. have carried out the following car parking assessment in accordance with the 

guidelines set out in: Conwy Local Development Plan 2007 -2022 

 

Supplementary Planning Guidance – LDP2: Parking Standards (Adopted 2014) 

Section 9.9.3 

▪ 1 per 2 full time staff (Nursery & Creche) 

▪ 1 for each full-time staff (Reception/Infants/Juniors) 

▪ 1 per 2 ancillary staff (Reception/Infants/Juniors) 

▪ 3 visitor spaces (Reception/Infants/Juniors) 

Appendix 1 - Access for the Disabled 

Section 10.1.6 

▪ 5% Total Car Park Capacity 

Appendix 4 - Cycle Parking Standards 

Section 10.4.8 

▪ 1 Stand per 5 staff 

▪ 1 stand per 20 children 

 

Based on these guidelines the proposed development for Ysgol Caerhun will require; 

▪ 6 Staff Spaces 

▪ 2 Ancillary Spaces 

▪ 3 Visitor Spaces 

▪ 1 Disabled Space 

▪ 8 Cycle Stands 

Off Site Parking 

It is proposed that Conwy County Council will complete a road enhancement scheme to the B5106. This 

will include the narrowing of the road, reduction of speed from 30mph to 20mph outside the school, and 

the creation of laybys to serve as a drop-off zone for pupils and a stopping area for delivery vehicles. 

The parking within the drop of area will restricted as follows; 

▪ Monday to Friday: parking limited to a maximum duration of 20 minutes between the hours of 

8am to 9.30am and 3pm to 5.30pm. 

▪ Saturday, Sunday and Bank Holidays no restrictions. 

(Exact wording and timing for signage to be agreed with Local Authority and Highways) 


